May 20, 2013 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting Minutes


6:01pm - Call to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Closson, Karen Ricker (TPS), Lorinda James, Homeowners Shirley Peele and Betty Casey 

6:02pm - HOA Open Forum.  Nothing

6:03pm - Review / Approval BOD Minutes for April 15, 2013.  Jan moved to accept as amended, Jerry seconded, all approved

6:03pm - Management Report.  Karen Ricker-New owners of 9640 Dolphin Run are aware of the restriction on the 4th story construction

6:05pm - President’s Comments. 

· Donald Smith, formerly of UPA, is with a new company and reached out (unsolicited) to Jim regarding a possible BBP switch in management companies
· The lack of ability to contact community members in case of emergency concerns Jim, he would like to send a mass e-mail to the residents and see if they are OK with email notifications.  Shirley has some concerns and wants to make sure it is done correctly, Jim does not want to start a social media type thing, so he will just send out a blind cc e-mail

6:10pm - Treasurer’s Report.  There is a discrepancy in total dollar assessment, Karen to double check 

7:15pm - ARB Report.
· 3 new applications were received and approved

· 9649 Dolphin Run x2

· 9723 Bay Point

· Rental owner (5022 PA) is going to submit an ARB application for the new renters to have a trampoline.  ARB application is not necessary, but when it is submitted, the owner needs to be aware of the various liability issues she may run into

6:15pm - Neighborhood Watch Report.
·  Cole Neil would like to join Neighborhood Watch.

· The City had their quarterly meeting and focused on proper precautions while vacationing

6:16pm - Norfolk Actions.
· There is a new store being built on Shore Drive next to Liberty Tax

· 7-11 near the East Beach entrance wants to rebuild

· Traveler’s Inn is to be torn down and the lot used for extension of the beach access

· There are interested buyers for the Ramada Inn property

· Several Grocery chains are still interested in the EOV area

· Beach Patrol will resume on Memorial Day

· Because of the partiers on the Beach and graffiti, the City has proposed a curfew for Public Beaches, the times of 2am-6 am have been discussed, Jim thinks it should be 1am-5am.  The City will ask the opinion of the Civic Leagues.  Jan added that the graffiti is on the rocks and it is illegal to be on the rocks.  Shirley says the police do get called but they are not enforcing 

· There has been a substantial increase in dog off-leash permit requests and these dogs end up on public beaches

· City is redoing the flood plain, look to see an increase of 25% in premiums to match up with actual costs, in 100 years the sea level is expected to increase 2-7 feet in our area.  The City will allow increased elevations to prepare for these projected rises
6:28pm - EOV/BBP.
· Great American Clean up 

· June 1 Chesapeake Bay

· July 20 Ocean View Wide

· Norfolk Code presentation on June 6 at 7pm

· Compassion 2013 was very successful, 200 volunteers gave out 10,000 lbs of food

6:30pm - Old (Open) Business.
· Shirley presented the community information mock up.  With the help of Alison and Tonya, they are almost finished.  She recommended the directory be made available online, showed Karen some software that could be used to password protect the directory and other information on our website like billing, updating personal contact info, etc.  They would like to publish a hard copy first.  They had a hard time getting it together comparing the different lists, they think it needs to be formatted better.  Shirley states this should be for owner’s only, Karen interprets the code differently.  Shirley would like Alison and Karen to review for accuracy, then print 25 copy for $2 apiece.  Jan commented that with people moving in and out, this list will never be perfect.  The  directory was turned over the Karen for action
· Front Entrance - there is still no estimate, hopefully we'll have one by our next meeting.  There is a need for a non-board member to speak to the 15 wall owners regarding coming together to fix their white block wall/fence.  Lisa Bilik may be interested, Jerry will speak to Vern about heading up a committee

6:50 - New Business.
· Lawn Care.  

· Jim submitted an e-mail to Norfolk Cares regarding tall grass and weeds on the City owned pumping station property and the City came out immediately to mow/trim the property.

· Thanks to Jamie, the front entrance looks great

· Karen has some concerns regarding the empty lots and how to enforce lawn maintenance standards

· Jerry applies pre-emergent in the fall and early spring -- to control weeds and unwanted grasses.  Hint: Once the first frost hits and the Bermuda goes dormant, you can spray round-up and it kills all weeds leaving the dormant Bermuda alive

· Jim suggested identifying a yard that needs help and have someone take a second look before enforcing

· Trimmed weeds are not the issue, it is the tall seeding weeds that blow into other properties and cause problems

· Parking on both sides of the street is starting to become an issue in both East Beach and BBP, will discuss further at next meeting

7:14pm - Executive Session.   Jerry moved to continue into Executive session, Jan seconded, all approved

 7:22pm - Adjournment.   Jim closed the meeting

Prepared by: Lorinda James
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